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 September 26, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips  

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission  

Three Empire State Plaza  

Albany, NY 12223-1350  

 

Re:  Case 14-M-0565 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Examine programs to Address 

Energy Affordability for Low Income Customers. 

 

 Case 20-M-0266 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding the Effects of COVID-19 on 

Utility Service.  

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

In compliance with the Public Service Commission’s Order Authorizing Phase 2 Arrears Reduction Program in the 

above referenced proceedings, issued and effective January 19, 2023 (the “Order”), New York State Electric & Gas 

Corporation (“NYSEG”) and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”), (together the “Companies”), hereby 

file revised statements for the Arrears Relief Program (“ARP”) to become effective October 1, 2023.  

 

After the August 1,2023 filing, the Companies realized the filing on August 1, 2023 inadvertently included an estimate 

of the amount of arrears credited to the customers and not the actual amount of arrears credited to customers. The 

largest difference at both Companies is the split between electric and gas.   

 

NYSEG 

ARP Statement No. 6 to PSC No. 120 Electricity 

ARP Statement No. 5 to PSC No. 121 Electricity 

ARP Statement No. 5 to PSC No. 87 Gas 

ARP Statement No. 5 to PSC No. 88 Gas 

 

RG&E 

ARP Statement No. 5 to PSC No. 18 Electricity 

ARP Statement No. 5 to PSC No. 19 Electricity 

ARP Statement No. 5 to PSC No. 16 Gas 

 

The filing of changes to the Arrears Relief Program Surcharge is in accordance with the Companies filed tariffs. The 

Arrears Relief Program Surcharge Statements will be filed on not less than 3 days’ notice. 

 

Please direct any questions to me at (607) 422-9478. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

       
Brian J. McNierney  

Manager – Pricing & Analysis  

NYSEG/ RG&E 
Enclosures  

 Received: 09/26/2023 


